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Beginnings – Editors Page  

Dear Readers, 

WOW what a month! It has been non-stop all the way through.  There has been a 

lot happening in Hadstock and the whole country. Whatever you think of the 

celebrations it has been great to see towns and village as you drive through them, -all 

bedecked in flags and bunting of all kinds. It has been 

a celebration of life and that can’t be bad. 

So, we have the report and pictures from John Symes 

Thompson of his completion of his amazing trek on a 

bicycle (can you trek on a bicycle?) from Lands End to 

John O’Groats. A brilliant thing to do. Then we have 

the start of work on the Chancel roof and the signing 

of tiles. Also, Ashdon School report for this term 

from the Head and the Book Club II report who have 

read 2 books! Then there is the Hadstock Society’s 

latest piece for the Archive, about school days. 

Finally all the photos and news from the Queens 

Platinum Jubilee picnic on the Rec. and all the 

excitement about the return of the HADSTOCK FETE. The Jubilee Oak tree 

Well done everybody who helped make things 

happen and all who enjoyed it. 

Sue 
Contacts for the m agazine  

Editor: Sue Albrow  Tel 893837

 hadstockmag@live.co.uk 

Accounts: Tim Boyden  Tel 892746

 t.k.boyden@btinternet.com 

Advertising and Distribution Robin Betser Tel. 

891385 robin@waylands.org.uk 

THE COPY DEADLINE FOR AUGUST 

2022 MAGAZINE IS:-  WEDNESDAY 20 JULY 2022 
Discla imer: 

The views expressed in this magazine are submitted by readers and are not necessarily the views of the 

Editor or the Hadstock Parochial Church Council (PCC), and they cannot accept responsibility for goods 

or services advertised in the magazine, although advertisements are accepted in good faith. The Editor 

reserves the right to edit or exclude letters and articles that are submitted for publication, and no 

liabilities are implied or accepted.

 

mailto:robin@waylands.org.uk


Parish Church of St Botolph’s  
RECTOR'S LETTER -  REV’D JEREMY TREW  JULY 2022 

 

Jeremy writes In my less-wise moments, I would like to think that I am indispensable, 

but thankfully I am aware that I am not.  

Of course, if I did think that I would have plenty of company.  

Many of us like to think that our work/home/ group of friends/etc 

(delete as applicable) would grind to a shuddering halt and collapse 

into chaos the moment we were absent. Thankfully this is usually 

not the case, and when it is, it is often a result of bad management. 

In my role as a Rector I am responsible to ensure there’s someone 

there to take the services on any Sunday I am away. Thankfully I 

have others who coordinate this, and there are many skilled people to call upon for 

assistance. This has not always been the case, and some years it has been very difficult to 

find the support needed. Clergy are often not very good at taking time off, and I know of 

colleagues who would have stayed around if a problem cropped up. However, we might 

cloak our reasons in humility, it is actually pride that prevents people from letting go. We 

think we are too important to absent ourselves and so we treat ourselves as 

unimportant.  

We all need holidays. Holidays are about much more than recreation. They serve an 

important role in our re-creation. This role was at the heart of the foundation of the first 

National Parks; the realisation that people need spaces which allow them to be re-

created, remade. These spaces help repair the “wear and tear” of daily living; recognising 

that just as our bodies are continually replacing worn and damaged cells, so we need to 

repair our tired minds, emotions and souls. Christians see this in a God who was not only 

at the heart of creation as a one-off event, but who goes on creating and re-creating; 

“Behold, I make all things new,” as the Good Book says. Maybe that’s because God did 

not view us as some clockwork machine to be set loose and allowed to run about until 

our spring ran out, but as a more fragile vessel to be nurtured and re-formed as we live 

and grow. So, if like me you find it difficult to take time off, throw away that “Protestant 

Work Ethic” (it’s neither Protestant nor Christian anyway) and enjoy a bit of re-creation 

with your recreation.  

 

Happy holidays!  

Best wishes Jeremy 

 

You can read more of Jeremy’s letters on the St Mary’s website  

www.stmaryssaffronwalden.org where there are other interesting items too. 

http://www.stmaryssaffronwalden.org/


SERVICES AT ST BOTOLPH’S June 2022  

All Sunday services this month are at 9.30am 

 

Sunday 3rd July   Holy Communion – 9.30am 

       Common Worship - Led by Andy Colebrook 

 

Sunday 10th July No service at St Botolph’s. 

 Service in Ashdon at 9.30am  

 

Sunday 17th July   Home Team Service 9.30am 

        Led by Robin Betser and Rob Howes 

 

Sunday 25th July   No Service at St Botolph’s 

     Service in Ashdon at 9.30am 

 

Sunday 31st July   No Service at St Botolph’s 

 

Morning Prayer takes place in the church each Tuesday at 8.30 

am. 

The church is now fully open every day between 9am and 4pm for 

private prayer.  

To receive the weekly email Worship Bulletin with details of 

service sheets, please contact Robin Betser at 

robin@waylands.org.uk 

 

  



Hadstock  -  News, -  Events, -  Happenings, Reports  

Hadstock  Village Hall 100 Club winners 

Winners for June 

No 46 Derek Bushell £25 

No 87 Karen Proctor £25  

 

and Midsummer Prizes  No.06 Andy Greaves  £75.00 

    No.32 David Plumstead £75.00 

  Congratulations to you all! 
 

CANASTA  

Canasta  Group has started aga in in 

Hadstock .  

At the m oment we plan to play one 

afternoon per m onth. 

Are you interested in joining us? 

Then please call Irene on 891 385 

P layers and Beginners welcom e .

HADSTOCK INFO is an inform ation and news serv ice for Hadstock  

v illage.  

It is operated for us by Isabel F ish .  

Join by sending your em ail address to the address below and ask ing to 

join the list , and then you can send inform ation round the v illage by 

sending it to: -  

hadstock info@gm ail.com

ASHDON PRIMARY SCHOOL  - Ashdon, Essex CB10 2HB - School Office - 

01799 584219 - Website www.ashdon.essex.sch.uk.   

Ashdon Primary School is the catchment school for Hadstock Village with Essex 

County Council, currently, providing free transport for those children living in 

Hadstock to attend the school.  The school a lso has a  before and a fter school 

childcare provision from  8am  in the m orning and until 5:30pm  in the 

evening. 

Visits to the school from  Parents and prospective pupils are welcom ed  

  

mailto:hadstockinfo@gmail.com
mailto:hadstockinfo@gmail.com
http://www.ashdon.essex.sch.uk/
http://othello-jones2b.wikispaces.com/Jay
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


Repa irs to the Chancel Roof are underway at last! 

 

Our contractors, CEL, started work on 15th June with the erection of 

scaffolding. 

By the 24th all the old tiles had been stripped and temporary sheeting 

installed. Thankfully no major problem has been found and all the rafters are 

sound. The roof had failed due to the use of poor nails holding the battens 

nearly all of which had rusted away. The battens had also not been installed in 

the best way so that a slippage of one course tended to put excessive weight 

on the courses below. The roof was installed in the 1970's. The old tiles 

themselves are generally in good condition (they are particularly heavy) and 

will be salvaged wherever possible. The rest will be new handmade clay tiles 

in a lighter colour but they will weather in over the years. We were lucky to 

find a supply of suitable tiles at all.  

There are some technical issues concerning the finishing of the roof around 

the edges, the dormer and chimney to make it the best possible both 

architecturally and structurally which have been agreed between the  

  



contractor and Jerry Lander, our architect. The work is expected to be 

completed by mid-August. 

The Old Roof 

If you have sponsored a tile 

then you should by now have 

signed either an old or new 

tile and these will be mixed in 

with the rest for future 

generations (let's hope at 

least 100 years hence} to 

puzzle over. 

This has all been made 

possible by grants from: - 

Friends of Essex Churches 

Trust, Garfield Weston 

Foundation, National 

Churches Trust, Allchurches 

Trust and Fowler, Smith 

andJones Trust, and all the generous fundraising in the Village 

Rick Albrow  Fabric Officer

 
 

Holiday Help Ava ilable  

If you are going away this summer and would like some help watering your garden or 

feeding your animals, please contact Harry on harrysfish2005@gmail.com  

or 07910 066137. Available any time except the last week of July/first week August. 

 

Friends of St. Botolph's Church Hadstock  

 

We are holding our AGM on Wednesday 13th July  in Hadstock  Church  

com m encing at 7.00pm  

 

All are welcom e to com e to our AGM. 

 

Robin Betser -  Friends Secretary  

 
&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& 

  

mailto:harrysfish2005@gmail.com


OUR NEW ARCHIVE WEBSITE at archive.hadstock.org.uk 

Happiest Days of Our Lives?  

On the archive pages of the village website, archive.hadstock.org.uk  there is 

an award-winning essay, written by Bertha Stone, giving a fascinating insight 

into her time as a pupil at Hadstock School. Bertha started at the school in 

1907 and she describes her time there as ‘happy days’ and the pupils as being 

‘well content’.  

 

On reading this essay, I was struck by how many traditions had remained the 

same over fifty years later e.g the separate entrances and playgrounds for 

boys and girls. I can clearly remember the sign on the entrance to my primary 

school saying ‘No Parents Beyond this Gate’. The avoidance of the toilets had 

certainly not changed! 

 

Electricity had replaced oil lamps and heating had appeared, albeit in the form 

of gas fires, that gave off fumes and where the crate of playtime milk gradually 

curdled while we chanted our times tables. Gingham dresses had replaced 

white pinafores. Bertha’s class sang their own music in dancing lessons as they 

had no piano. We danced around the Maypole and on St. Patrick’s Day we 

wore green crêpe paper skirts and the boys sported green and gold sashes 

for our Irish dancing. Unlike Bertha, we had school holidays but no half -

terms yet. 

 

Bertha describes their much-loved infant teacher, who pinned the flowers 

they brought her to her black pinafore. In contrast, this triggered a memory 

for me of a teacher, appropriately called Miss Paine, who did not believe in 

‘sparing the rod’. In her case, the wooden top of a pencil case rapping 

knuckles for ink blots or a cane for more serious misdemeanors e.g not being 

word- perfect with catechism answers.  

 

If you were ‘lucky’ you might be chosen to be the class monitor for the day. 

Long before the words ‘Health and Safety’ and ‘Safeguarding’ had entered the 

educational lexicon, Miss Paine one day asked me to go to the post office, 

buy twenty stamps and post a letter. I was so terrified of getting it wrong 

that I repeated the instructions all the way there. 

  

http://archive.hadstock.org.uk/


Happiest Days continued 

No-one batted an eyelid at the seven-year-old girl, alone and out of school 

mid - morning. I duly bought the stamps, stuck them on the letter and posted 

it. I returned to class feeling quite proud that I had followed Miss Paine’s 

instructions only to incur a wrath never to be forgotten (or forgiven!) I was 

never asked to be monitor again……What a relief! 

 

Maggie Hartley 

 

The Hadstock Society would like to make a collection of people’s memories 

of their school days for the archive. If you would like to share some of your 

memories, please send them to hadstocksociety21@gmail.com 

Hadstock  Parish Council -  Meeting Dates 2022/23 

 

The Parish Council will meet at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall on the following 

dates: - 7 July, 28 July, 29 September, 24 November, 26 January 2023 

23 February, 30 March, 27 April. 

Parish Council Elections will be held on Thursday 4th May 2023 and the new 

Council will hold its first meeting on 18th May. 

Members of the public are always welcome and there will be an opportunity 

at the beginning of the meeting for members of the public to make 

representations to the Council. 

Occasionally it is necessary to change the planned date to ensure a quorum 

of Councillors. The notice of a meeting of the Council and the agenda will be 

posted on the Council's website.

 
To the person who sto le my trainers and hi - viz jacket… 

You can run but you can’t hide.  

I went to B&Q and asked fo r some nails.  

“How long do you want them?”  I was asked.  

I replied: “ I was rather hoping to  keep them.”  

 

Jokes sent in by Hadstock’s own ‘Jokesmith’ Andrew Smith from 

Bartlow Road. More next month. Sue-Ed 

  



EVENTS, ACTIVITIES and Fun 2022 

 

BIN COLLECTIONS –  Weds 13 th ,  27 th Ju ly  for B lack  and Brown bins 

  Weds  6 th and 20 th Ju ly  for Green and Brown bins 

Green Sk ip:-  10.30 to 11.30 F irst 15m ins at B ilberry  End then Village Green 

Next 2nd 16 th 30 th Ju ly

Hadstock  Parish Council  
Next m eeting in the v illage ha ll on 7 thJULY 

Contact the Parish Clerk Sara Beckett hadstockparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk for agenda 

details which are also sent out on Hadstock Info and put on the Village notice board by 

the shop. Details of the agenda are also published on the Parish Council section of the 

village website which is:-www.hadstock.org.uk 

Hadstock Society  – com m unity  history and heritage . 

Secretary: Maggie Hartley at hadstocksociety21@gmail.com

Hadstock Village Ha ll see ad in this magazine for how to hire OPEN FOR HIRE 

 

Hadstock Silver Band meets again on Tuesdays at the Village Hall for practice 

Contact: Lesley Jenkinson 07766 54092  Listen out for them … 

 

Bell Ringing  practice night at St Botolph’s on Thursdays. Contact: Gilbert Rowlandson 

01223 892882 or Janice Snell 01223 892338 - You can hear them  too.

Bridge Club meets Weds at the Village Hall. Contact: Lyn Faulkner on 01223 890815

Linton Area Learning Alliance (LALA) meets on Tuesday mornings in the Village 

Hall in Linton. Autumn and Spring terms. Contact Sue Mudge 01223 892737

Linton and District Historica l soc.  Meets Tuesday evenings Linton Village Hall. 

Monthly. Contact Margaret Creek 01223 893915 or email: ldhscambs@gmail.co

Ashdon Prim ary School, Ashdon, Essex CB10 2HB.  Tel. Office 01799 584219 

www.ashdon.essex.sch.uk 

Art Classes in Hadstock  for adults on Tuesday mornings and Friday mornings and 

afternoons in termtime; Sundays once a month, and children’s’ after-school art during 

termtime on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Contact Sonia 07890 509160

 

  

mailto:hadstockparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.ashdon.essex.sch.uk/


Village Ha ll AGM held 23rd May 2022. The Cha irm ans’ Report  

2 Villagers attended the meeting. 

We are delighted to be fully open once again and able to meet our brief of providing 

a venue for the benefit of Hadstock residents. 

Although closed since Spring 2020, we have been very busy. There always seemed to 

be the possibility that opening could be an option, subject to ever changing rules and 

regulations. Risk assessments had to be updated every few weeks as the advice on 

indoor meeting / numbers / use of face masks / hand washing / Sanitising furniture / 

one-way systems / isolation area for anyone falling ill / was constantly updated.  

Restrictions were finally lifted in February 2022 but many people still felt that the 

incidences of infection warranted caution. 

Obviously, no lettings and no Fete, meant no income although costs continued – 

particularly heating, insurance and repairs. Various grants were available and details of 

the help we received are given in the grants report. 

We were able to carry out external work to increase the useable outdoor space: 

erecting a pergola and increasing the size of the patio, a new shed for storage, 

outdoor furniture, improved external lighting and indoors the installation of hand 

dryers.  

We had planned to improve the hall frontage and held £7000 in reserve for this. 

However, we did not get the grant for matched funding. Although building costs 

have, and continue to, increase we hope that this project may be achievable in the 

future. 

Repairs to the roof and guttering were necessary. There have been continuing 

problems with the boiler and our internet access for programming the heating but 

the engineer visited again last Thursday and everything seems to be in order. 

Regular hirers are returning although some have problems returning to pre-covid 

numbers. The quiz made a welcome return last 

month and we are feeling optimistic. 

We have 2 new members to the committee but 

would still welcome more members. Please contact 

us if you feel able to help. 

Lynn and Kirsty   

May 2022 

  



Hadstock  Book Club II 

 

We took on the task of reading not 1 but 2 books for our last literary encounter…. 

David Attenborough’s Adventures of a Young Naturalist and A Life on Our Planet. 

The former, tells of how, as a young producer at the BBC, he was given an 

opportunity to make programmes on wildlife, to bring them to the public at large 

through the growing medium of TV, which in the 50’s was still new technology.  

The amount of preparation that was done to travel with an extremely small team to 

very isolated places on our planet, not only to film but also capture and return 

animals to London Zoo, was limited to say the very least 

The latter – written from the other end of his life with an incredible wealth of 

experience, gives a great deal of thought-provoking writing regarding conservation, 

re-wilding and climate change. The big question of what can we all do to help. This is 

David Attenborough’s hopes and ambitions for the future. Not for him, but for 

mankind. 

Most interesting to see how views on a subject can change over a lifetime, especially 

when the changes around us are constantly accelerating. 

 

Alan 

 
Essex  Library Service -Summer Reading Challenge 2022 
 

Get ready for Gadgeteers, arriving in your local library 
this summer! 
Children across Essex are being challenged to help the 
Gadgeteers by reading six books and earning cool 
stickers. Along the way they'll discover amazing science and innovation in the world 
around us. If they complete the challenge, they receive a certificate and medal. Find 
out more about how to take part in this free activity on our website: 
libraries.essex.gov.uk 
Gadgeteers takes place in all our libraries from Saturday 16 July to Saturday 3 
September. 
 
A library card for every child! 
Essex Library Service wants every child to experience the joy of reading.  
 
That’s why we’re giving every pupil in Essex a library card as part of our Essex Year of Reading 
campaign. - By now, most pupils will have received their library card and a campaign bookmark 
from their school. All you need to do is take it to any Essex library to activate it and start 
borrowing. As well as access to thousands of books, Essex Libraries also offer e-books, e-audio 
and e-comics 

  



LEJOG Land’s End to John O’Groats  -  Made it! 

 

 

A very big thank you to all those 

in the village that have supported 

my Land's End to John O'Groats 

expedition!  

Overall, the exact distance was 

1,197 miles with 69,467 ft of ascent so I am taking it easy at home now.  

The total raised for Practical Action is over £3,100 which is very encouraging 

for those who want to try anything as mad as this! It was a big relief to reach 

the north coast of Scotland and see the aquamarine water of the Kyle of 

Tongue. It was also fantastic to cycle with Jonathan and Kirsty Hutchinson 

between Bristol and Nantwich. John 

PRACTICAL ACTION is an amazing charity supporting people in Kenya, and other 

developing countries, to procure clean water and electricity supplies in a sustainable and 

low-cost manner. Climate change is making the life of subsistence farmers incredibly hard 

and helping them achieve better yields for their crops, and help with education, is really 

important and close to my heart as I was born in Nairobi. 

www.justgiv ing.com /fundra ising/john - sym es- thompson 

 

  

http://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/john-symes-thompson


Ashdon School Report  

 

The 2nd of May saw the 25th running (no pun intended!) of the PTA 10K, 3K & Fun Run. 

It was brilliant to see so many runners tackle the course. We raised an amazing £4390, so 

thank you to all the participants who came locally and further afield to support this event. 

A huge big thank you to Sarah Hegarty and other 

members of the PTA who helped get this event 

organised and run. Together with the wonderful 

support of the volunteers who marshalled the 

course and carried out other roles, they made this 

fund-raising event possible and a success. 

Pictured is Thomas Allen, winner of the 3K for 12–

16-year-olds. 

Ashdon pupils have also been inspired, in a sporting 

sense, through a visit from an Olympic and 

Commonwealth medal winner. Linda Strachan 

competed in the sport of fencing and also got the 

opportunity to carry the 2012 Olympic torch, as part of the relay around this country. 

Our Year 6 Sports Ambassadors will lead some activities for all the children in the build 

up to the 2022 Commonwealth Games. 

At the time of writing this article, our Year 5/6 class have just returned from their week-

long residential to Norfolk. When reflecting on highlights of their time spent at our 

school, the children will often cite the residential as being their top experience. This year, 

the children experienced many things including sailing on the Norfolk Broads, Geocaching, 

pond dipping, bug hunting, making environmental art, learning about the role of the RNLI 

and toasting marshmallows around 

a camp fire, to name but a few.  

 

I would like to thank all the school 

staff involved in this residential, 

together with the specialist 

instructors and accommodation 

staff, who made this visit such a 

success. 

 

Simon Rance  

Headteacher Ashdon School 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This magazine is 

printed by 

 

E & E PLUMRIDGE 

 

Design & Print 

 

41 High Street 

Linton 

Tel. 01223 891407 

Thank You 

 
HADSTOCK VILLAGE HALL 

 
Large Hall with garden, 

pergola and outside seating 
area.  

 
For details, enquiries and 

booking: 
www.hadstock.org.uk 

 
and follow link to Village Hall 

 
 

Church Path, Bartlow Road, Hadstock 
CB21 4BH 

 

 

http://www.hadstock.org.uk/


 AUDIOLOGY HOUSE (Cambridge)   

15 Woolards Lane, Great Shelford Cambridgeshire 

CB22 5LZ T 01223 661399      Mob 07734 411433 

sarah@angliahearing.co.uk   www.angliahearing.co.uk 

 

Kem i Badenoch MP  

holds regular advice surgeries offering help and support for local 

residents. 

If you would like to contact Kemi, you can email 

kemi.badenoch.mp@parliament.uk  

or call 0207 219 1943 

 

 

Hadstock ’s Loca l District Counci llor -  Ashdon Ward :  

 

Councillor James De Vries of Residents for Uttlesford 

 

email:cllrdevries@uttlesford.gov.uk or write to c/o Uttlesford District Council 

London Road, Saffron Walden, Essex CB11 4ER 

 

  

Welcome to the first new baby to 

be born in Yew Tree Place. 

On 23rd Nov 2021 Ava arrived, a 

daughter for Camilla and Kevin and a 

sister for Elly. Congratulations! 

There is a new Family at No 3 Yew 

Tree Place. Andrea and Martin 

Williams and their 2 daughters 

Welcome! 

And Jon Howard has moved into  

1 Hall Farm Cottage by the village 

green, from Bury St Edmunds 

Welcome to you also! 

We hope you all will be happy and 

enjoy living in Hadstock. 

mailto:sarah@angliahearing.co.uk
mailto:kemi.badenoch.mp@parliament.uk
mailto:cllrdevries@uttlesford.gov.uk


HADSTOCK FETE NEWS 

Well, after a hiatus of 2 blank years we made it. 

Planning of 6 months finally paid off with licences and official 

orders applied for and in place, sponsors and stallholders 

approached and signed up, bunting poles re-painted and a 

risk assessment constructed. Volunteers to run the 

traditional stalls enlisted. Revisioning of the car parking was needed, a new crew from 

Linton Air Cadets was recruited and they managed the flow and positioning with 

inspiration. In the run up week the weather improved 

by the day until the eve when the heat was almost 

unbearable and in truth would have been too hot for a Fête. 

Last minute dropouts by some of the commercial stalls and 

the Bouncy Castle didn’t help but you march on. 

Fête Day dawned; the weather had finally broken but the 

rain held off for the whole day. Tents, stalls, gazebos, tables 

and all the Fête paraphernalia started coming together. Our 

team this year decided to make full use of the church 

building and Hadstock Society put on a really detailed 

display, Isabel and her team crafted a colourful floral feast 

which brought their skills to the public gaze and two craft stalls were installed. This all 

came together to encourage a significant 

footfall there. 

The Dog Show again was a real focal point and 

gathered a range of dogs of all sizes plus their 

legion of owners and others. Teas in the Village 

Hall were buzzing the whole afternoon and 

Lynne Smith and her team made a significant 

contribution to the afternoon. 

Hadstock Silver Band were moved back out 

onto the edge of the Village Green and all agreed, including Band members, that so much 

more entertainment was brought by having the Band in full view. It was delightful to be 

entertained by the children of Ashdon School dancing round the maypole. 

The barn, yard and field all provided a range of entertainment activities including 

“Coconut Dave” who this year also brought a kiddies’ swing boat and trial of strength. 

There was keen and competitive bidding in the auction with a final total of just over 

£2,050.Despite there being no sun to speak of, there was a strong stream of villagers and 

visitors who all entered into the spirit of the day and spent easily – including on the Draw 

where the winners were:  report continued 

  



The Hannam family £25 

Ryan Goodwin  £50 

Cathryn Starling  £75 

Stella Parker  £100 

Now for acknowledgements and thanks. Firstly and 

without whose cooperation the Fête as it is would 

not happen, to Felix and Laura Corob Cook. They 

open their barn, yard, field and garden not only for 

the day but on an ongoing basis. Hadstock is truly in their debt. 

To the volunteers on the stalls, the setters up, the dismantlers, transport providers, draw 

ticket sellers and buyers, all of you who donated “stuff” and produce, those who put up 

interesting/appealing lots and also those who then bid for the opportunities, we offer you 

our heartfelt thanks. 

A cynic might suggest that the 

Fête would just turn up on the 

day as it has for so many years. 

The truth is that the village is 

in the debt to a team of us, 

Mel Abbiss, Karen Beaumont, 

Toby Chandler, Sarah Lockton 

and Lynn Nuttall plus myself 

who have worked together 

since the New Year bringing 

together all the strands to the 

point where on the day the 

Fête drives into action all for 

no reward. Actually, there is a sense of reward at the end of Fête Saturday, seeing a job 

well done, folk enjoying themselves and the Church Building Fund and the Village Hall 

sharing a surplus of over £6,000. 

Tim  Boyden 

 

The Hadstock  Society  is pleased to announce that the winner of the  

St. Botolph’s Treasure Hunt Quiz is  Aaron Sm ith. 

Well done, Aaron. We hope you en joy spending your £10 Book Token.  

Lorna Mufty
 

  



Hadstock Fete – A thank you 

Well done to the many people who helped out on the Fete Day and 

helped to make a first-class Fete. 

Whilst the people who helped on the day were important. It would 

not have happened without months of planning by the Fete Committee 

so ably led by Tim Boyden - our Fete expert. 

On the Fete committee this year were: 

Mel Abbiss, Karen Beaumont, Toby 

Chandler, Sarah Lockton and Lynn Nuttall 

 

With thanks to you all – Robin 

 

FETE FLOWERS in THE CHURCH 

 
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

  

  

  

  

  

 

  

  

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A huge thank you to everyone who donated flowers to decorate the church  

for the fete, and particularly to Suzie, Maggie, Pat and Susan for the  

beautiful arrangements. The church looked lovely and it really felt like a 

celebration of our pretty village. Isabel 

  

YEW  

 TREE   

                  GARDENS 
……………………………………….  
GARDEN  

        MAINTENANCE 
Lawn Care     Hedge Cutting 

Pruning   Planting    Turfing 

     Weeding       Clearance 
………………………………………… 
   PHONE : - 01223  668710  
Jon 

@yewtreegardensdesignandbuild.co.uk 

…………………………………………... 

tel:01223
mailto:Jon@yewtreegardensdesignandbuild.co.uk
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Jan ice and Jim ’s gam e  

 

 

 

 

FETE TEAS Before the start - - - - -  

 

  



The Queen’s Platinum  Jubillee  Friday June 3 rd in  Hadstock  

A pictoria l record 
The Jubilee Village P icnic on the Recreation Ground 

Just the day for a  picnic 
Over 200 residents and friends attended the Hadstock Jubilee Picnic in the Recreation 

Ground on Friday 3rd June. 

Blessed with excellent weather, the crowd enjoyed a Fancy Dress Parade, donkey cart 

rides and the services of Tilley's Travelling Tea Rooms. Every child received a Jubilee 

souvenir 

mug and all residents were presented with a tree to plant in their garden. 

In the evening, there was a Ceilidh in the Village Hall, dancing to the Lairds Ceilidh Band. 

The events were organised by a Jubilee Committee under the aegis of Hadstock Parish 

Council. Funding was provided by the Parish Council and Uttlesford District Council.  

The main picture (on the front of the Mag) shows a Jubilee banner produced by Hadstock 

artist Sonia Villiers." 

This Press Release sent in by Derek  Bushell appeared in the Saffron Walden 

Reporter 

 

Here are m ore pictures which give a flavour of th is friendly ,  warm  and sunny 

Jubilee Day. 

  



The donkeys with m any young fans and cart and driver   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Picnic Group photo with banner  

 

 

Derek (in 

fancy 

dress) and  

the Queen? 

at the Rec 

picnic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gam es on the 
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